
 
 
 
 

December 30, 2005 
 

MEMORANDUM TO SAINTS STAFF 
 
 Hurricane Katrina overwhelmed New Orleans and the Gulf Coast region this past 
year.  All citizens, businesses and governmental agencies in the region are continuing to 
deal with the recovery and rebuilding effort.  Our Saints organization did many 
exceptional and unprecedented things to keep operating and play its entire 2005 
schedule.  We received tremendous cooperation in the San Antonio community to 
accomplish this.   
 

While we are disappointed with our won-loss record, we are looking forward to 
recapturing the winning momentum we had at the end of the 2004 season and to playing 
the 2006 season knowing that many of this year’s challenges will be behind us.   
 
 Recently I met with Commissioner Paul Tagliabue and told him that I wanted the 
Saints to resume operations in our training and practice facility in Metairie.  
Subsequently, it has been confirmed that our facility has been released back to us by 
FEMA and the National Guard.   
 
 Today we are very pleased to advise our entire organization – coaches, players 
and staff – that we will be returning to Metairie in January to resume our off-season and 
regular season training operations there.  Our facility will be fully staffed and open for 
player use on a regular basis by mid January.  The schedule for players, including 
organized team activities, will be conducted in the same manner as in past seasons.   
 
 We will continue to work closely with the NFL and other entities to develop a 
sound playing schedule for our 2006 pre-season and regular season that will be very 
attractive for all Saints fans, both old and new.  We are working in Louisiana to play as 
many games as possible in the Superdome, which may be ready in September.  Many 
complex questions still need to be resolved in this area, and we expect to have answers 
to these scheduling questions early in the off-season.   
 
 Along with the League and the business community in New Orleans, we will work 
with each of you to make the transition back to Metairie as smooth as possible.  
 
 In beginning preparations for a successful 2006 season, we have already 
reviewed with the NFL office a preliminary Saints playing schedule for the 2006 season 
that includes significantly reduced away game travel and attractive home games with the 
Philadelphia Eagles, Washington Redskins and Cincinnati Bengals as part of an overall 
slate of great match-ups.   
 
 I am proud of everyone in the Saints organization, and we should join all citizens 
in the Gulf Coast region in looking forward to a better year in 2006.   
 
      TOM BENSON 


